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At Lifesaver First Aid Services we consider the health, safety and welfare of our staff, volunteers, 
customers, patients, delegates and other members of the public to be of paramount importance. A 
safe and healthy working environment is a vital part of achieving our ongoing goal to promote 
excellence in first aid and medical services.  
  
Through the implementation of the Health and Safety policy, the Board of Directors are committed to 
the following objectives: 
  

 To appoint responsible and competent persons, as required by the Health and Safety at Work, 
etc Act 1974 and empower them in their roles throughout the organisation.  

 To provide, as far as reasonably practicable, a safe and healthy working environment, safe 
premises and facilities for staff, volunteers and visitors. 

 To create a working environment where potential work-related stressors are avoided, 
minimised or mitigated through good management practices, effective human resources 
policies and staff development, as far as reasonably practicable. 

  To ensure that all staff and volunteers are aware of their health and safety responsibilities and 
know what is expected of them in their role. 

 To ensure that staff have access to appropriate training and development for them to 
competently and safely undertake their role.  

 To commit appropriate resources (finance, time, personnel, infrastructure and equipment) to 
the management and development of health and safety at all levels. 

 To have an effective system for communicating and consulting on health and safety matters, 
either directly with the workforce or via appointed representatives.  

 To have in place arrangements to plan, implement, monitor and review measures to address 
risks arising from our activities. 

 To strive to continuously improve our health and safety performance, measuring our progress 
against agreed performance standards and current best practice. 

 

Signed, for and on behalf of, Lifesaver First Aid Services,    

 
 

Ben Robinson 
Managing Director 
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A copy of this statement is available on the Digital Staffroom and at any premises occupied by LFAS.  
Managers at all levels must ensure that all staff are aware of this statement.  

 


